

# ST. LAWRENCE HIGH SCHOOL

A JESUIT CHRISTIAN MINORITY INSTITUTION

# **Second Term Exam Answer Kev**

**Sub: ENGLISH GRAMMAR** 

Class: V

Full Marks: 90

Shabay

Date: 05.08.19

# Duration: 2½ Hours

#### **GROUP-A**

1. Choose the correct answer for the following questions:

1x5=5

- a) What is the present continuous tense of 'knock'?
- III. Is knocking
- b) What is the adverb form of 'slow'?
- II. Slowly
- c) The non-finite verb with -ing form, that functions like a noun is called a -
- IV. Gerund
- d) What kind of tense is "had built"?
- I. Past perfect
- e) Adverb of frequency show us -
- III. How often

# 2. Fill the blanks with the adverbs of place given in the box below:

1x5=5

- a. Don't go outside without an umbrella.
- b. The dog broke loose and ran away
- c. Stand here and don't wander about.
- d. I heard the aeroplane and looked up.
- e. My little brother follows me everywhere.

here	everywhere	up	away	outside	

## 3) Fill in the blanks with a, an or the:

1x7=7

- a. I saw <u>an</u> ocean for <u>the</u> first time last year.
- b. It is *an* honour to have met the president.
- c. *The* Nile is *the* longest river in Africa.
- d. *The* Zend Avesta is the holy book of the Zoroastrians. It is *an* ancient book.

# 4) Use suitable participles and gerunds from the box to complete the sentences: 1x8=8

- a. Father taught me cycling
- b. *Reading* is a good hobby.
- c. I will go swimming in summer.
- d. My uncle likes reading.
- e. Children simply love playing.
- f. The old man was tired of walking.
- g. The police are looking for the stolen car.
- h. She used *coloured* papers to make puppets.

walking playing cycling swimming coloured reading stolen	reading stolen
--	----------------

# **GROUP - B**

# 5) Read the following passage and answer the question:

Karl Benz invented the modern car in 1888 in Germany. Emile Roger worked for Benz in France. He made cars in France. By 1900, many people were building cars in France and in the U.S. The first company to build only cars was Panhardet Levassor in France. Panhard started in 1889. The Peugeot car company started in 1891 in France. In the

US, Frank and Charles Duryea started the Duryea Motor Wagon Company in 1893. It was the first US car company. By 1902, Ransom E. Olds started the Olds Motor Vehicle Company. A year later, Henry Ford started the Ford Motor company. It produced the Cadillac. All these early modern cars burned gasoline or diesel fuel. Ford opened factories in France and Britain in 1911. Then, they opened a factory in Denmark in 1923. Later, they opened a factory in Germany in 1925. Ford was one of the first manufacturers to use an assembly line. With an assembly line, factory workers could produce cars faster and safer than other production systems. Most modern cars still burn gasoline or diesel fuel. These cars cause air pollution. They get the air dirty. Now many people are looking for cleaner cars. And, many car companies are looking for cleaner fuels.

# A. i) What did Henry Ford start? What did it produce?

Henry Ford started the Ford Motor Company. It produced the Cadillac.

2x4=8

# ii) Which was the first U.S. car company? When was it opened?

The first U.S car company was the Duryea Motor Wagon Company. It was opened in the year 1893.

## iii) What can an assembly line produce?

With an assembly line, factory workers could produce cars faster and safer than other production systems.

# iv) What is the defect of modern cars?

Modern cars burn gasoline or diesel fuel that cause air pollution. This is the defect of modern cars.

#### B. Find out the <u>opposite</u> of the following word from the passage:

1x2=2

i. closed - opened

ii. Late - early

6) Write the definition of the following. Give one example in a sentence. Answer any five.

3x5=15

#### a. Infinitive

An infinitive is a non-finite verb that does the work of a noun in a sentence. For example, birds love to sing.

## b. Adverb of Degree

Adverb of degree or quantity shows us how much. For example, she is very tired

#### c. Past Perfect Tense

We use the past perfect tense for an action taking place before a certain time in the past. For example, the train <u>had left</u> the station

#### d. Finite Verb

A finite verb is a verb that changes form with changes in the number and person of the subject or a change in tense. For example, he <u>liked</u> dancing, I <u>like</u> to dance.

#### e. Determiners

Determiners are words that introduce nouns and specify them. For example, <u>these trees</u> have grown huge over the years.

# f. Article

An article is a word that defines a noun as specific or non-specific. For example, I bought an encyclopedia.

# g. Adverbs

Words which modify the meaning of verbs , adjectives, and other adverbs are known as adverbs. For example, he is walking **too** fast.

## **GROUP - C**

#### 7) Complete the following sentences using suitable infinitives:

2x6=12

- a. The woman went to buy some new books.
- b. Our class likes to play cricket.
- c. She promised to perform well in exam.
- d. I forgot to complete my homework.
- e. My aunt told me to study until she returns back from market.
- f. He loves to water the plants in his garden.

(Any other grammatically correct answer to be marked properly)

# 8) Rewrite the sentences changing the tenses as directed:

3x4=12

- a. I was rehearsing for the play. (future continuous tense) I will be rehearsing for the play.
- b. She showed me her collection of story books. (past perfect tense)

She <u>had shown</u> me her collection of story books.

- c. We cooked a meal for our friends last Saturday. (simple future tense) We <u>will cook</u> a meal for our friends <u>next Saturday/ tomorrow</u>.
- d. He sings beautifully. (past continuous tense) He was singing beautifully.
- 9) Form adverbs from the following adjectives and make sentence with the adverbs: 2x3=6
- a. happy- happily
- b. safe- safely
- c. kind- kindly
- 10) Write a message to your friend informing him about a class test in Geography to be held tomorrow. Give other necessary details.

Message
06.08.19
5:20 p.m
Dear Gaurav
message body
(The body of the message should be grammatically correct and all the necessary details must be mentioned. The spellings should be correct)
Nitish